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December 4-5—Ringtown Olde         

 Fashioned Christmas—2 PM-7 

 PM—Santa  Parade 1 PM—

 Ringtown Rotary 

 

December 20—Drawing—Emporium     

 Rotary Club Benefit Gun Raffle 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

June 17-19—Save the date for RYLA at 

 Shepherd’s Spring 

Please send dates for your club 
events to: 

PDG Sharon Benner 
7360news@gmail.com 

Thank you! 

Welcome  

New Members! 

DISTRICT  CALENDAR 

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown has inducted Michael 

Hamady as a new member.    

Hamady is a communications        

infrastructure project manager with a 

keen interest and technical           

background in audio studio           

production, design, and            

maintenance.  Pictured above left to 

right are:   Michael Hamady and  Club President                      

Steve Campbell.  

Rotary Club of      

Coudersport President 

Sharon Fitzgerald was 

pleased to present new           

Rotarians Jim Babcock 

and Wayne Wentzel 

with their dinner badges at our November 15, 2021 meeting 

at A&W West End Grill.  

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown 

has inducted the Rev. Rudy Bropleh 

as a new member.    Pictured in the 

center is Bropleh; with Club member, 

Dann Vreugdenhil, left; and Club 

President Steve Campbell, right.   Dr. 

Bropleh is an adjunct economics professor at Shepherd University 

and an ordained Elder in the United Methodist Church.   
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WEEK 48 WHAT KIND OF ROTARY SERVICE AWARDS ARE THERE?   

District Service Award recognizes Rotarians at the District level who serve humanity through Rotary Foundation 

programs and are awarded by the District Governor. Citation for Meritorious Service recognizes one Rotarian 

from each District during each Rotary year for demonstrated active service to the Rotary Foundation. Distin-

guished Service Award is The Rotary Foundation’s highest service award and recognizes the recipients’ exem-

plary service to The Rotary Foundation which must extend beyond the District level and over an extended peri-

od of time. Help nominate a worthy Rotarian for one of these awards today! 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 WEEK 49  WHAT IS THE YEAR-END DEADLINE FOR MAKING A FOUNDATION GIFT?  

Every year, 30 June is the deadline for contributions to count toward a club’s final giving amount for that Rotary 

year. Club members are encouraged to make their year-end gifts as early as possible in order to ensure that 

their gift is processed on time. Remember, every contribution that is made to Annual Fund-SHARE by 30 June 

this year will result in more grant funding for your club and district three years from now. Make your year-end 

contributions today to ensure that your club can make a difference in the world tomorrow! 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 WEEK 50 WHAT IS THE BEST WAY TO MAKE A YEAR-END GIFT?  

The Rotary Foundation’s online giving portal is the fastest and easiest way to ensure that your year-end gift is 

received on time! Visit rotary.org/donate and sign in to your My Rotary account to ensure that you and your club 

receive appropriate recognition for your contribution. Need help making your contribution? Call the Rotary Sup-

port Center at 1-866-976- 8279 (toll-free). 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 WEEK 51 CONTINUING THE MISSION  

Our Rotary year is almost over, but the continuing mission of The Rotary Foundation never ends. The programs 

of the Rotary Foundation are for present and future needs – educational The Rotary Foundation Weekly Messag-

es (July 2020) programs, medical assistance programs, community assistance and development programs, and 

various self-help programs – all to improve the lives of the people of the world. Thank you for your support of 

The Rotary Foundation programs and allowing “the good work” of Rotary to continue. 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 WEEK 52 IN CLOSING  

 Thank you for your support of The Rotary Foundation this past year! Please remember that the need for The Rotary Founda-

tion’s programs never ends and the need for your financial support and participation never ends. The mission of The Rotary 

Foundation to do good work will continue long into the future. 

FOUNDATION MINUTE 
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SHEPHERDSTOWN ROTARY CLUB   

 
Community volunteers joined with members of Shepherdstown's Rotary Club and Community Club 

on a frosty Saturday, November 6 to to help plant trees at two sites that are very important to the town: 

Elmwood Cemetery and Morgan's Grove Park.  In all, about 25 people participated.  The photo shows some 

of the members of 

the planting group 

at the Cemetery. 

        The project was 

organized by the 

S h e p h e r d s t o w n  

Rotary Club and 

carried out in      

partnership with the 

Elmwood Cemetery Association; the Community Club, which owns Morgan's Grove Park; and the Cacapon 

Institute. This is the fourth year in a row the Rotary Club has sponsored the event, and the second time 

Morgan's Grove Park has been included as a planting location. 

A total of 8 trees of various species were planted, four at each location. The species planted included 

Red Oak, Hackberry, and Red Maple. 

The trees were donated by the Cacapon Institute, as part of its Carla Hardy WV Communi-Tree          

program. Two representatives of the Institute, Jeff Blount and Shannon Delawader were on hand to instruct 

everyone on proper planting techniques. 

The Communi-Tree program promotes planting of trees in cities and towns in West Virginia's Potomac 

Headwaters. Its main goal is to help protect the area's water resources by reducing stormwater runoff      

pollution. But it is also aimed at increasing awareness of local water quality issues, educating the public 

about the benefits of trees, promoting long-term tree maintenance, and encouraging volunteerism. 

Elmwood Cemetery was chartered in 1869 and incorporates two older church cemeteries that date back 

to the 18th Century; many members of the town's oldest families are buried there. 

The Morgan's Grove Park property is also historic. Located near the spot where local militia began their 

famous 600-mile "Beeline March" on July 16, 1775 to join General George Washington's troops in              

Massachusetts, the land served as the site of an annual Morgan's Grove Fair from 1889 to 1936. It has been 

operated as a public park by the Shepherdstown Community Club (formerly the Men's Club) since 1961. 

Many of the older trees on both properties have died, and the planting of new trees has been a priority 

in recent years. 
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FRACKVILLE ROTARY CLUB                   MUNCY ROTARY CLUB                               

 Frackville Rotary supports Rotary      

International’s Basic Education and Literacy 

Focus by purchasing and distributing           

thesauruses to 

7th and 8th 

grade students 

at St. Jerome 

R e g i o n a l 

School in      

Tamaqua PA.  

Standing behind students Brett McGuire and 

Kyle Krajeirik, who helped carry the books  

into the school, are 7th grade teacher, Mrs.    

Miller and Frackville Rotary President, John E. 

Domalakes, who made the presentation. 

 Muncy Rotary Club president Juliana 

Mingle presented a check for $6,450 to the 

Muncy Music Association in support of the 

band and theater departments. The funds, 

made possible through the Muncy Rotary 

Club and The Rotary Foundation, will        

provide new band instruments and school 

theater supplies. District Designated Funds at 

work! Pictured left to right are: Mike Davis, 

Theater Director; Mike Buck, Band Director; 

Greg Girven, Muncy Music Association; and 

Juliana Mingle, President of the Muncy        

Rotary Club. 
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WEST SNYDER/BEAVER SPRINGS ROTARY CLUB               COUDERSPORT ROTARY CLUB 

 The West Snyder Rotary was blessed to have Mike and 

Denise Wolf, representatives of Samaritan’s Purse, speak to 

their members.     

 In the summer of 1993,             

Samaritan’s Purse began a project 

calledOperation Christmas Child. This 

project started when Samaritan’s Purse 

President, Franklin Graham received a call from a man in     

England asking if he’d be willing to fill shoeboxes with gifts for 

children in war-torn Bosnia.  Franklin asked his Pastor of      

Calvary Church of Charlotte to see if he could help with the 

need. A Sunday shortly afterward, Pastor Rhoads              

demonstrated for his congregation how to fill a shoebox with 

simple gifts and encouraged them to include a letter to the 

child as well. Within weeks, the church had 11,000 shoeboxes 

lining their hallways. 

 Since 1993, they have collected more than 168 million 

shoeboxes packed with toys, hygiene items, and other fun     

objects that are delivered to boys and girls in need around the 

world to demonstrate God's love in a tangible way. For many 

of these children, the gift—filled shoebox is the first gift they 

have ever received. The gift filled shoe boxes consists of towels, 

toothbrushes, small toys, games, and various school supplies.  

Since 2009, more than 26.5 million children who have received 

a shoebox gift have participated in The Greatest Journey, a 

12‑lesson discipleship program. Groups typically prepare the 

shoeboxes the third week in November which they consider 

national collection week. Thousands of volunteers inspect and 

prepare the shoe boxes to be shipped to 170 different countries. 

The influence of one simple shoebox gift continues to multiply 

as these friends share their faith with others.   

    Coudersport Rotary Club 

was pleased to host Connie     

Kallerson to their November 

15th meeting to speak about 

Wreaths Across America.     

Connie organizes the event     

locally to place wreaths on the 

gravestones    of    up   to   1000+        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

veteran graves. Coudersport 

Rotary Club was honored to 

donate $150 to this great cause.  

 The deadline to donate 

online is November 29th and 

the Wreath Laying Ceremony 

will be December 18th. 
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ASHLAND AREA ROTARY CLUB                                  RINGTOWN ROTARY CLUB  

     Ringtown Rotary will once again be 

holding our annual Olde Fashioned 

Christmas. December 4 and 5 from 2:00

-7:00. Any vendors or crafters are    

welcome to attend. Last year's          

proceeds went to the lighting fund. 

This year, the proceeds will go to the 

Rotary to support community projects. 

Come join us and bring the kids!  

 On Oct. 31, 2021 Ashland Rotary participated 

in Trunk-or-Treat sponsored by the borough. The 

Rotary handed out over 245 bags of candy which  

also included Peanut free treats. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 At the November 4th business meeting the 

members of the Ashland Area Rotary Club           

welcomed guest 

s p e a k e r  J i m 

Horning from 

C R O S S F I R E   

Ministries. Mr. 

Horning shared 

the journey of the new CROSSFIRE building in     

Ashland. The building has an indoor basketball court 

and cafe open to all.  

 We are also happy to announce that the       

Student of the Month was returned. At the              

November 18th meeting  we honored two North 

Schuylkill High School students for their hard work. 

Oct. Faith Groody and Nov. Katie McCormick. 
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LEWISBURG SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB                          RIDGWAY ROTARY CLUB 

 The Ridgway Rotary Club     

honored Dr. Les Shall for his 90th 

birthday at their last meeting.  A birth-

day cake was enjoyed by members 

and Hershey candy bars were favors 

provided by Les and Gloria. 

 Sara Snyder, an employment specialist at Shared 

Support Inc. recently spoke to the Lewisburg Sunrise 

Rotary Club. Shared Support, with an office in Sunbury, 

is a leading provide of   services 

to people living with intellectual 

and developmental disabilities. 

They provide services such as 

residential habilitation, in-home 

and community support, child 

residential assistance, community 

activities and volunteering, and 

job placement.  Snyder was invited by Rotarian Cody 

Kouneski. Pictured, from left, are Rev. Marian Anderson, 

club president; and Snyder.  

 Steve Stumbris, director of the Bucknell University 

S m a l l  B u s i n e s s               

Development Center 

(SBDC), was a recent     

featured speaker for the 

L e w i sb u rg  S unr i se       

Rotary Club. Bucknell              

U n i v e r s i t y ' s  S m a l l        

Business Development Center provides confidential      

no-cost consulting and educational workshops to          

individuals throughout central Pennsylvania. The SBDC 

gives entrepreneurs the knowledge and skills they need 

to start and grow successful businesses. Pictured, from 

left, are: Stumbris; club member Jan Wilson; and club 

president Rev. Marian Anderson.  

https://pasbdc.ecenterdirect.com/signup
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POTTSVILLE ROTARY CLUB                                   HOLLIDAYSBURG ROTARY CLUB 

 Jeanette Triano-Sinn, Executive Director of 

Servants to All gave a presentation of that           

organization to the Pottsville Rotary Club.  It was 

originally founded in 2007 with the goal of ending 

Homelessness in the County. The Day Program 

opened at 4 South Centre Street in 2015.  The 

group has three main focus areas. 

 Homeless Prevention provides, through  

financial and rental assistance to those at imminent 

risk, and meeting HUD guidelines of annual      

incomes below 30% of  Area Mean Income. 

 Street Outreach, provides essential services 

to unsheltered homeless, connecting them with 

available services.  

 Emergency Shelter Services and Day        

Program, provides short term assistance.  

 The Day Program also provides emergency 

food, clothing, personal care and other                 

essentials.  They provide computer assistance for 

applications to various programs and                   

development of plans for more permanent shelter 

etc. 

 The group is part of the PA 2-1-1 East Com-

munity helpline, which provides an easy phone              

connection to help.  

 Homelessness remain a problem in the 

County, with 186 new homeless served this year. 

 More information can be found on the   

website, www.servantstoall.org and on Facebook. 

 T h e  R o t a r y  C l u b  o f                   

Hollidaysburg held it’s semi-annual 

road cleanup on Juniata Street in                  

Hollidaysburg on November 6th. 

Pictured above left to right: Dwight 

Straesser; Steve Gildea; Mike Satryan; Joe 

Keller; Bob Williams; Sally Williams; 

Bruce Erb; and Paul Gallagher.  

http://www.servantstoall.org/
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ST. MARYS ROTARY CLUB                                  BLOOMSBURG ROTARY CLUB 

 St. Marys Rotary Club held their weekly 

meeting at MakersWarehouse on Brusselles 

Street in downtown St. Marys.    

 Marie Aul and Melissa Gornati owners 

of the facility hosted the Club, and spoke on the 

history of the building, and their new venture. 

They were the guests of Rotarian Randy Geci. 

Marie and     Melissa are pictured with Club 

President Emily Snelick.  

  St. Marys Rotary Club welcomed       

Linda Facchine from Make-A-Wish. 

Linda is a 

l o n g t i m e 

friend of the 

club, and she 

updated the 

m e m b e r s h i p 

on  Make-A-

Wish and the upcoming campaign 

that will be held on December 3rd.   

Linda was the guest of Rotarian Vern Kreckel 

III and is pictured with Vern and Club        

President Emily Snelick.  

 Rotarian Mike Zarrett, owner of 

Towne Camera, spoke to the Bloomsburg 

Rotary about the 

600  year history of 

image capturing. 

He also had several 

cameras dating 

b a c k  m a n y        

decades. It was   

only in the mid-20th century that           

successful pictures of children or moving 

animals could be taken since they do not 

stay still and longer exposure time was  

required in early cameras. 

 Aerospace Educations and Safety 

Officer Tom Hall spoke 

to the Bloomsburg     

Rotary about the local 

Civil Air Patrol whose 

mission is aerospace   

education, emergency 

service and cadet train-

ing. The CAP is supported by the United 

States Air Force. They are seeking local 

volunteers. You can contact Tom at 

tompilot@aol.com 

 

 

 

mailto:tompilot@aol.com
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BLOOMSBURG ROTARACT CLUB                        WAYNESBORO ROTARY CLUB       

 A crew of Bloomsburg Rotarians and 

Bloomsburg Universitiy Rotaractors loaded 

over 2 tons of metal shelving that the        

Bloomsburg Library needed to dispose of 

and the Bloomsburg Rotary Club saw to it 

that it was responsibly recycled and not 

dumped in a landfill. An environmental    

success!  From left are  Rotarians:  John 

Thomas; Justin Hummel; Mike Tombasco; 

BU Rotaractors:  Allison Fuchs; Esther 

Metcalfe; Jada Brannon; Megan Pezak; and 

Josh Shemesh.  

 The Rotary Club of Waynesboro finally 

celebrated its 100th Anniversary the evening of 

November 16th, 2021 at the Waynesboro       

Country Club. The club was established April 22, 

1920 but Covid-19 delayed the centennial          

celebration. 

 Pictured above left to right are:  Dr. Tod 

Kline, club president and Superintendent ot the 

Waynesboro Area School District; Rick Boyer, 

event organizer, club historian, and 50 year 

member; Dana Orsini, District 7360 Governor; 

Vicki Zimmerman, District 7360 Governor Elect; 

Jack Cohen, District 7280  Governor Elect; and Dr 

Bob Zimmerman, Master of Ceremonies. 

 Our Master of Ceremonies, Dr. Bob kept 

us entertained as the night progressed through 

keynote speeches from our past club presidents 

on some of the Club’s impacts not only in the  

local community, but all over the world. 

 The evening featured an impressive       

display of over 200 club flags and memorabilia 

assembled by event organizer Rick                   

Boyer.  Approximately 70 attendees shared in a 

night of celebration and fellowship. 
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STATE COLLEGE SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB        

 Over 40 members from the three State College 

Rotary clubs—Sunrise, Downtown, and Evening—

met at the Scholar Hotel on November 17 to present 

The Rotary Foundation’s prestigious Paul Harris      

Fellow Recognition to Eric J. Barron, the 18th president 

of the Pennsylvania State University as he approaches 

retirement in 2022.  Pictured above left to right are:  Tiffany Mathias, president of State College    

Sunrise Club; Ja Nae Wian, president of the State College Downtown Club; Dr. Barron, the 18th 

president of The Pennsylvania State University; Ken Martin, Area 10 Governor; and Lew Lazarow, 

president of the State College Evening Club.   

The State College Sunrise Club hosted the joint PHF ceremony during their weekly meeting, 

and Area Governor Ken Martin served as master of ceremony while joined by the three club        

presidents, and assisted by Rob Pangborn and Cliff Wurster. The presentation acknowledges        

Barron’s eight years of outstanding commitment to both the university and community by his       

executive actions and leadership in the true Rotary spirit of Service Above Self. 

Following the presentation, Barron recounted some of his more memorable moments during 

his tenure, and shared plans for the first year or so following his early summer retirement.  He 

opened the floor to questions and graciously shared his views on topics of student housing, the     

future of college sports, student access and affordability, and opportunities for entrepreneurship.  

Dr. Barron was also presented a beautiful bouquet of flowers to take home for his lovely wife, First 

Lady Molly who faithfully stood by him during his presidency.   

The three club presidents Tiffany Mathais, Sunrise Rotary, Ja Nae Wian, Downtown Rotary, 

Lew Lazarow, Evening Rotary, and Sunrise Club escort Rob Pangborn joined AG Martin joined 

Barron at the head table.  During the presentation the Citation to Accompany the Paul Harris Fellow 

Recognition was read by the Sunrise club’s IPP Wurster.  The mission of Rotary is to provide service 

to others, promote integrity, and advance world understanding, goodwill, and peace through the 

fellowship of business, professional, and community leaders.   
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ALTOONA SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB                         ALTOONA ROTARY CLUB 

 The Rotary Club of Altoona is 

collecting items for residents of the     

Veterans Home in Hollidaysburg, 

PA.  This is an annual holiday tradition 

of the club.  In addition to personal care 

items and new clothing we are also     

taking monetary donations.  The           

collection will continue through early 

December and member, Tom Smith, will 

deliver the items and monetary            

donations to the Veterans Home in time 

for Christmas.  

            Save the date of May 14th, 2022, 

for the second Foundation Walk at  

Lakemont Park, Altoona. 

          For the first Foundation Walk 2021, 

we had 11 Clubs participated and raised 

$3,000 for the Rotary International      

Annual Fund.  Altoona  President Elect, 

Alison Seltzer, is organizing the second 

Foundation Walk.   

 

 

 

 Altoona Sunrise Rotary works weekly with 

Sr. Paula’s Food Pantry serving 250 meals a 

week.  Their     

holiday project 

was to fill 30     

b a sk e t s  wi t h      

n o n - p e r i sh a b l e 

food items to help 

food deprived families.  

 Pictured above are:  Rene-Paul Forier Sr; 

Paula DelGrosso; Eric Miller; and Doug Hershey. 

 Altoona Sunrise Rotarians help monthly 

Backpack program that serves Altoona School    

District.  

 Pictured left 

to right are:     

Marcus Edwards;       

Theresa Boyer; 

Teddie  Krei t ;     

Helen Schmitt; and Rene-Paul Forier 
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PICTURES 
AT A 

GLANCE 

The Shepherdstown Rotary Club has presented its 2021  Service 

Award to Erik Berndt, 

the founder and owner 

of Shepherdstown's   

Viking Tree Service.  

The Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club recently made 

a donation to the SUN Area Technical Institute of 

grant  money to be used to purchase bottled water 

for students and staff. The water fountains at the 

school are currently unusable due to COVID.        

Pictured from left are: Kristy Etzler, SUN Area Technical Institute Assistant Administrative          

Director; Rev. Marian Anderson, club president; and Sandy DeVault, club treasurer.  

Rev. Sue Jamison, a member of the 

Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club,  

recently received her Paul Harris 

Plus Four recognition, the most      

significant award in Rotary. The Paul 

Harris award is given to a Rotarian or 

a member of the community that has 

made an outstanding contribution to 

the community. In addition, the Paul Harris Award can be 

earned by any Rotarian who makes a $1,000 cumulative 

contribution to The Rotary Foundation. Jamison is pictured left 

with club President Rev. Marian Anderson.  

St. Marys Rotary Club welcomed 

Laura Kuntz to their meeting. 

Laura was the guest of Rotarian 

Bob Roberts, and is pictured here 

with Bob and Club President   

Emily Snelick.  

https://www.bing.com/search?q=Rotary+International&filters=sid%3a7a3cb184-e230-6e6f-2078-3383efbfe197
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MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 

Mike Molesevich recently presented The History of 

Lewisburg using historic Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps, 

1885 to 1960, to the Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club. The 

fire insurance maps 

are in color, to-scale, 

hand-drawn with 

detailed                 

descriptions of 

buildings, canals, 

railroads,             

businesses, and industries of Lewisburg.  Molesevich is 

an environmental consultant who uses Sanborn Maps to 

research industrial history.   Pictured from left are:       

Molesevich; club member Jan Wilson; and club president 

Rev. Marian Anderson.  

Members of the Shepherdstown Rotary Club pitched in on       

November 19 and 20 to erect and decorate the town's Christmas 

tree on the McMurran Hall lawn.  The Rotary Club has performed 

this service for the town each year since the town's "Christmas in 

Shepherdstown" celebration began more than 30 years ago.  This 

year's tree was again donated by Dan and Bryan Trees (formerly 

Sundback's) of Shepherdstown, which has generously provided 

the town with Christmas trees for many years.  This year's Christmas in Shepherdstown will begin formally 

at McMurran Hall around 6:00 p.m. Friday, November 26 with the traditional children's story reading, tree 

lighting, and Santa's arrival. The town will hold its annual Christmas parade at 10:00 a.m. December 4. 
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Taylor Lightman was the 

recent featured speaker at 

the Lewisburg Sunset     

Rotary Club. Lightman is 

the program director of 

Lewisburg Neighborhoods, 

whose mission is to make Lewisburg a more livable,   

resilient and safe community.   

MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 
It was a cold and rainy day but 

the gorgeous costumes and fun 

wou ld  not  b e  den ied!          

Coudersport Rotary Halloween    

Parade 2021, a few of the        

picture of the            

costumes. 
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MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 

St. Marys Rotary Club welcomed Marcy Dippold and Elizabeth Erich from the Elk 

County Humane Society. The club recently made a 

donation to this wonderful organization. Marcy 

spoke about the Humane Society and answered    

questions from the members. They were the guests 

of Rotarian Amy Popielski. Marcy and Elizabeth are 

pictured with Immediate Past President Russ Hanes. 

Bloomsburg Rotary distributed special dictionaries with abbreviated mini encyclopedias to third grade students in    

several local schools. Pictured are students from Memorial classes of Ms. Kelsey Smith and Ms. Rachel Welliver with left 

bookend Rotarian Tom Tobin and right 

bookend Rotarian Judge Tom James and 

a Central Columbia class with Rotarian Bill 

Herald standing on left and Teacher Ms. 

Catherine Wiist on the right. 

SELINSGROVE ROTARY CLUB 
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STUDENT’S  

CORNER 

St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Lillian Mosier as the 

Student of the Month from St. Marys Area High School 

for November 2021. 

While at SMA Lilli has 

participated in        

Student Government, 

and is the Secretary of 

the Spanish Club. She 

also takes weekly   

classes at April School of Dance and is a member of the 

Dynamic Dance Competition Company. She is the    

Senior Class President, and a member of the National 

Honor Society. Lilli enjoys working at the First Chance. 

She is pictured here with her parents Ron and Rhonda 

Mosier and resides in Weedville.  

The Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club recently 

honored the SUN Area Technical Institute      

Student of 

the Month, 

Olivia     

Beattie, 

who is in 

the culinary 

program. 

Beattie, a senior, lives in Lewisburg with her 

parents. Pictured center are Marcia Murray, 

club member, with Beattie, along with her       

parents Steven and Christie Beattie.  

Stephen Spolski  and 

Helena Fredericks 

from Nativity BVM 

Eve Ryan and     

Jared Graeff 

Minersville Area 

Julia Balulis and Yseult Barbedette from 

Pottsville Area High School 

Pottsville        

Rotary Club 

honors Student’s 

of the Month 

from three 

schools. 
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 Our event ended up with 806 total participants in 36 Rotary Clubs raising a total of $18,711.15!  With the Gates match it 
will be a total contribution of $56,133.45 toward polio eradication, enough to vaccinate 93,556 children.  A big thank you 
to each club that supported our District’s World’s Greatest Meal Event! 
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